Notes of CVPC NPSG Meeting Held on Tuesday, 9 January 2018 At 8pm in Zebon Community Centre

Present: Cllr. Peter Kenaghan (Chairman)

Brian Whyatt Sarah Callaghan Richard Hellier

Carol Leversha (Note taker)

1. Apologies

Cllrs. Julia Ambler, Dr. Indra Sinka and Tony Gower-Jones and Tina Collins.

2. Minutes of last meeting

Cllr. Kenaghan and Brian Whyatt confirmed that they were happy with the Minutes of the last meeting.

3. Declarations of interest

To be declared as and when anything arises.

4. Matters arising

Covered in agenda items below.

5. Finance Report

There should be sufficient funds remaining to cover for the services of a professional to produce the required Maps for the NP. It was agreed that Tony Clarke should be approached with a request to suggest some professionals to carry out the work.

ACTION: PK

6. Review of CVPC NP

The Chairman explained where matters stood with the final version. RH said he was unhappy at the "weak" environment information. PK said the evidence would be in the appendices and the main document was generic. RH wanted to have more input – discussion took place as to what was a local green space and an open space. PK said these were areas within the settlement boundary. PK confirmed that there would be a glossary for the acronyms.

ACTION: PK

RH agreed to highlight his views on environment issues and deliver these to PK before the end of this week. PK said if there was content which he considered a "burning platform" then he would address them.

ACTION: RH

7. Future consultations

It is important that the public consultation on the NP does not clash with the Hart LP which goes out in March. The Parish Newsletter (Issue 16 Oct 2015) format for the introduction of the start of the NP process was the suggested way forward.

ACTION: PK to speak to Cllr. Jackson.

8. Next meeting date

Tuesday, 6 February 2018.

9. AOB

None. The meeting closed at 8.47pm.